
 

 

FCR 5 
Office of the President 
September 15, 2023 
 
Members, Board of Trustees:  
 
 

ACCEPTANCE OF GIFT FROM BRETT AND BILLIE JO SETZER  
  

 
Recommendation: that the Board of Trustees accept a gift commitment totaling 
$2,000,000 (the “Gift”) from Brett and Billie Jo Setzer, to provide support for the 
renovation/expansion, and other related costs, of the indoor practice field at Nutter Field 
House. 
 
Background: Mr. Brett T. Setzer, Chief Executive Officer of Brett Construction Company 
in Lexington, Kentucky, has over 40 years of experience in the construction industry. Mrs. 
Billie Jo Setzer received her undergraduate degree from Transylvania University in 1989 
and earned her Master of Arts in Education from the University of Kentucky College of 
Education in 1993. The Setzers have been donors since 2003, supporting various 
programs across the university.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Action taken: ❑ Approved         ❑ Disapproved                ❑Other_____________  


